LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE (SPECIAL MEETING)
One Stop Shop,

Longshaw Drive,

Little Hulton

7th March, 2005

Meeting commenced:
6.10 p.m.
"
ended:
7.18 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Doris Fernandez - in the Chair

Councillor Alice Smyth



Eileen Hartigan - Salford Community Network




Carol Cain - WDCT/SM




J. Brennan - CHDW - Salford Primary Care Trust




Barbara Whiteley - Armitage Residents’ Association




Mavis Bonney - St. Paul’s Peel Community Disco




Cath Weatherby - Local Resident - Deputy Chair of the Community



Committee



Graham Evans - PPC Worsley


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Dave Jolley - Urban Vision Partnership Limited



Edward Peat

} UK Coal and Harworth Estates



Graham Schofield
}



Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator

85.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Eric Burgoyne, Angie Taylor, Anne Williams, Stephen Farrow and Josie Browne.

86.
CUTACRE RECLAMATION AND MINING SCHEME
Edward Peat and Graham Schofield gave a presentation on the Cutacre Reclamation and Mining Scheme, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Site Location.

· The Scheme.

· Existing Features.

· Cutacre Tip.

· Site Plan - Programme of Works.

· Transport Arrangements.

· Heavy Goods Vehicle Route.

· Environmental Controls.

· Restoration Plan.

· Woodland Area.

· Development Platform.

· Wildlife Enhancement Area.

· Restoration Proposals.

· Industrial Development.

· Alternative Restoration Proposals.

· Key Benefits.

· Orgreave Reclamation Scheme.

· Waverley Development Framework Concepts.

Reference was made to (a) the hours of operation, (b) whether the tonnage of coal to be excavated had been increased/decreased, (c) the discharge of water, (d) the Environment Agency and whether they would be responsible for overseeing the environmental monitoring plan, (e) the distance between the site and residential properties, (f) the transportation of the coal and the number of trucks which would be used per day, (g) concerns expressed by residents with regard to the trucks transporting coal using the local roads, (h) the relocation of the newts, (i) the establishment of a Liaison Committee, (j) concerns expressed with regard to proposals to increase the number of industrial units, (k) concerns expressed with regard to noise, (l) concerns expressed with regard to the possible subsidence of properties in the area, (m) the provision of screening around the site, (n) the possibility of a visit being arranged to enable local residents/Members to view the Orgreave Reclamation Scheme in operation, and (o) the possibility of facilities being provided for motorcycle users.

Graham Schofield responded to the comments/concerns raised and indicated that:-

· The planning permission restricted the hours of operation to 7.00 a.m. to 7.00 p.m., Monday to Friday, 7.00 a.m. to 1.00 p.m., on Saturdays and no working on Sundays or Bank Holidays, however, coal washing plant hours were 7.00 a.m. to 11.00 p.m., on Monday to Friday, and any additional operations within 200 metres of residential properties should not take place other than between the hours of 8.00 a.m. and 6.00 p.m., Monday to Friday or 8.00 a.m. to 1.00 p.m., on Saturdays.

· Figures in relation to the tonnage of coal to be excavated had been revised since the original planning application and it would now be approximately 500,000 tonnes.

· Water from the site would be recycled and would go through a water treatment area.

· Consultants had been appointed to investigate the possibility of transporting coal by rail, however, information received had indicated that this was not a viable option.

· A number of ponds had been built to which the newts would be relocated.

· It was hoped that the Liaison Committee would be established in the near future.

· Any concerns with regard to any subsidence which may occur to a property should be reported to the Site Manager who would investigate the matter.

· Once all the work had been undertaken at the site the area would be restored to become an open environment.

· Adequate screening would be provided around the site.

· There would be approximately 12 truck journeys per hour from 7.00 a.m. to approximately 5.30 p.m.

Edward Peat reported that (i) evidence had indicated that there was a demand for industrial units in the area, (ii) access for heavy goods vehicles would be provided which would take traffic away from residential properties, (iii) with regard to alternative restoration proposals, planning permission would need to be obtained and local residents would be consulted, (iv) if subsidence occurred to any properties it would be the responsibility of the Coal Authority, (v) the provision of facilities for motorcyclists was an issue, however, due to the numerous complaints received from local residents, it would be difficult to obtain support for such provision and (vi) it would be possible to arrange a visit to the Orgreave Reclamation Scheme in the near future.

Dave Jolley reported that (a) numerous conditions were attached to the planning permission, a lot of which would need to be implemented prior to work commencing on site and the City Council would be responsible to ensure compliance with their requirements, (b) one of the conditions did require that there would be a minimum of 200 metres between the site and residential properties, (c) as part of the legal agreement in relation to the planning application, it was specified that the transportation of coal be split between road and rail and therefore evidence would need to be provided from UK Coal supporting that it would not be feasible to provide a rail link, and (d) local roads would not be used to transport coal, as there would be a direct access to the motorway from the site.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Graham Schofield and Edward Peat be thanked for an informative presentation. 



(2) THAT a visit to the Orgreave Reclamation Scheme be arranged in the near future.

R:\status\working\admin\omin\lwcm070305.doc

